From: WEINZIERL Pauline (CAB-BRETON)

To: @amchameu.eu; @amchameu.eu
Subject: RE: AmCham EU - meeting with Commissioner Breton

Date: mardi 28 avril 2020 17:21:00

Attachments: <u>image006.gif</u>

image007.jpg image008.jpg image009.jpg image010.jpg image011.jpg

Dear , Dear

On behalf of Commissioner Breton, many thanks for this stimulating discussion today with you and the AmCham Executive Committee and many thanks to for the smooth organisation.

As the Commissioner pointed out, you and the participating companies should not hesitate to contact me for any further follow up notably regarding issues concerning single market/supply chain disruptions etc. He is extremely vigilant and hands on about this issue.

It would also be very useful if Amcham could facilitate follow up on the interesting offer from Mars on further insights on how they have managed to put in place protocols to restart/maintain production and supply. I would be happy to share this with colleagues working on this at our level as work is underway to look at overall safety protocols in the step by step deconfinement phases to come.

Kind regards

Pauline

Pauline Weinzierl

Member of Cabinet of Commissioner Thierry Breton



European Commission

200 Rue de la Loi Berlaymont (BERL) 10/260 B-1049 Brussels/Belgium Office: +32 2 296 5686

XXXXXXX.XXXXXXXXX@XX.XXXXXX.XX

From:	@amchameu.eu>
Sent: Friday, April 17, 20	020 6:29 PM
To: MOUTARLIER Valere	e (CAB-BRETON) < <u>xxxxxx.xxxxxxxxx@xx.xxxxxxx</u> >; CAB
BRETON CONTACT < XXXX	<u> </u>
Cc:	<u>@ec.europa.eu</u> >;
	@ec.europa.eu>;
	@ec.europa.eu>;

Subject: AmCham EU - meeting with Commissioner Breton

Dear Mr Moutarlier,

I hope that you and the team are all well and managing as best as you can through this crisis, both personally and professionally. I write to thank all of you for the work that you are doing in support of mitigating this health and economic crisis. I would also like to thank you in advance for passing on our **letter, sent earlier today, on critical infrastructure and supply chains** (signed by myself and our) to Commissioner Breton.

We are very much looking forward to the virtual meeting between our **Executive Council** and the Commissioner on **Tuesday 28th April** and are sure that this will be both valuable and productive. I would like to suggest having a short call with you next week, to discuss the meeting in more detail so as to ensure that we are as targeted as possible and can provide maximum value to the Commissioner.

For now and as discussed yesterday by my colleague and we would like to share with you some additional information prior to the meeting with Commissioner Breton.

The Executive Council is a group of **20 European CEOs** who lead the European operations of some of the world's largest multinational companies and covering a large number of different sectors (for details please see the attached membership list). Our initial thoughts, with regard to making the most efficient use of the one-hour time-slot and to be most valuable and useful to the Commissioner, is that we take a **sectoral/ecosystem approach**.

Due to the fact that our Executive Council represents such a wide range of diverse sectors, we hoped that you could help us narrow it down to the **2-3 specific sectors that the Commissioner would be most interested in hearing from during this meeting**. This way our members representing those sectors would be able to give the Commissioner specific examples of how their work has been impacted by COVID-19, the measures that they are implementing across Europe to ease the effects of the lockdown on their operations, views on barriers and challenges as well as how the EU response has helped. They would also like to offer views on how they are approaching the exit/economic recovery phase.

Below is the list of sectors that our Executive Council members could cover during the meeting:

- Healthcare and Personal Protective Equipment
- Transport and Mobility
- Digital, Software and Digital Infrastructure
- Defence, Security and Space
- Financial and Advisory services

- Food
- Energy

As mentioned above, I believe it would be useful to discuss the meeting briefly in person (virtually) early next week. Please do let me or Jelena know if you would need any additional information for the meeting between Commissioner Breton and AmCham EU's Executive Council.

I look forward to hearing from you.....and wish you a very good weekend!

Best Regards,



If you no longer wish to receive our emails, opt-out by sending an email to opt-out@amchameu.eu. To learn more about your rights, please consult our privacy policy and terms of use. Alternatively, you can also send an email to gdpr@amchameu.eu.